From: Stephen Comley [mailto:s.comley.sr@outlook.com]

Sent: Monday, July 09, 2018 12:35 PM

To: Barkley, Richard <Richard.Barkley@nrc.gov>

Subject: [External_Sender] Re: Re: [External_Sender] Fw: 216-2018-CV-63 Stephen Comley v WGIR et al
- Decision Notice

I am not surprised you cannot locate this Secret DOE MEMO (3 Attachments: part of MEMO &
other Sununu articles.) as We The People (WTP) was informed if was not to be released for
public view. 1 still have a copy and so does the NRC ,which | included with my letter of July 4,
2014 to Mr. Dentel. Why hasn't NRC IG, Hubert Bell looked into this DOE scandal and the
involvement of former White House Chief of Staff, John Sununu, using it to intimidate Former
NRC Chairman, Ivan Selin into licensing Seabrook?

Mr. Barkley, do you have an estimate, of when you will have your final questions and
comments for Chairwoman Kristine L. Svinicki completed? Hopefully, she will respond to these
and previous We The People's safety concerns you have sent her? This would include,
Chairwoman Svinicki commenting on what | have stated a number of times in my
communications to President Trump, the NRC, FEMA and MEMA. The longer President and
these Federal and State Agencies do not call for a full investigation what occurred at the MA
State Police Barracks in Newbury, including the evidence | presented of GAG ORDERS presently
on the MA State Police and the NH National confirms, those who supposedly are empowered to
protect the Publics' Safety, are seen, once again, as been more interested in covering-up the
unsafe conditions at U.S. Nuclear Plants like Seabrook Station.

Please respond to my comments and questions above. As | requested before, it would be
greatly appreciated if WTP would be sent any correspondence or action taken which is the
result of the nuclear safety concerns WTP has brought to the attention of the President Trump
and the agencies mention above.

Thank you,

Stephen B. Comley Sr.,
Founder of We The People a National Whistleblower Protection Non-Profit Organization

From: Barkley, Richard <Richard.Barkley@nrc.gov>

Sent: Monday, July 9, 2018 10:23 AM

To: Stephen Comley

Subject: RE: Re: [External_Sender] Fw: 216-2018-CV-63 Stephen Comley v WGIR et al - Decision Notice

Afraid | can’t Steve — | tried.



As it is a DOE document, try going thru the DOE Public Affairs Office.

From: Stephen Comley [mailto:s.comley.sr@outlook.com]

Sent: Friday, July 06, 2018 9:33 AM

To: Barkley, Richard <Richard.Barkley @ nrc.gov>

Subject: [External_Sender] Re: [External_Sender] Fw: 216-2018-CV-63 Stephen Comley v WGIR et al -
Decision Notice

Rich, can you get your hands on a clear copy of DOE 9-24-1991: "Memorandum For Admiral
Watkins: Subject: Chairman Selin and Nuclear Licensing Reform Legislation.", ?

| have a copy but it is not the best. | enclosed this copy in my letter of 7-4-2014 on page 3 to
Dentel, under enclosure D.

From: Barkley, Richard <Richard.Barkley @nrc.gov>

Sent: Friday, July 6, 2018 9:16 AM

To: Stephen Comley

Subject: RE: [External_Sender] Fw: 216-2018-CV-63 Stephen Comley v WGIR et al - Decision Notice

Got it Steve — Talk to you at 10 am.

From: Stephen Comley [mailto:s.comley.sr@outlook.com]

Sent: Friday, July 06, 2018 9:03 AM

To: Barkley, Richard <Richard.Barkley@nrc.gov>

Subject: [External_Sender] Fw: 216-2018-CV-63 Stephen Comley v WGIR et al - Decision Notice

Rich, here is some of my adversaries attempts to discredit my family, WTP & myself. Getting
support from some who believe in WTP and Me. Had interview with the WhistleblowerHerors
revolutionary radio in Oregon last week. Still have Jesus as my campaign manager. LORD is
sure opening a LOT of doors for me to get me a crack at that White House Job. Trump is sure
helping me by self destructing. Tweet should not underestimate Mueller's resolve or mine
either. Looking forward to our speaking with you this morning. Steve Sr.

From: Stephen Comley <s.comley.sr@outlook.com>

Sent: Tuesday, July 3, 2018 8:39 AM

To: Ella's WhistleblowerHeroes

Subject: Fw: 216-2018-CV-63 Stephen Comley v WGIR et al - Decision Notice




Ella, here is the decision by Judge Brown which we will amend by in 30 from June 27,
2018. attached also are my comments about this decision. Take care hope you and your
family have restful but fun 4th weekend. Steve.



Sununu Would Suppori

Smaller Seabrook Zone -

been considering whether to priate distance to have,'"!
ask the NRC to authorize a° i

By RICHARD MARCH:

CONCORD (UPI — Gov.
John Sununu, breaking ranks
with New Hampshire's con-
gressional delegation, said yes-
terday he would support a
smaller evacuation zone for the
Seabrook nuclear power plant
if approved by federal regula-
tors.

Sununu, who has supported
the existing federally required
10-mile zone for Seabrook, said
he would defer to the Nuclear
Regulatory Commission if the
federal agency decides a
smaller zone is appropriate.

“I prefer that it be kept at the
10-mile zone, but I recognize
that the NRC has both the au-
thority and a responsibility to
determine what should take
place within that region.” said
Sununu, a Republican who has
supported Seabrook and.- was
re-elected last month to a third
term.

New Hampshire’s all-Repub-

‘lican congressional delegation,

however, last week said it sup-
ports keeping the zone at 10
miles and opposed any move to
compromise emergency plans.

Asked whether his support of
a smaller zone would create a
perception of a rift between Re-
ptiblicans, Sununu said he did
not know. He said fhe stand
taken by delegation members
was “‘their decision.”

Seabrook management has

smaller zone. Management is
expected to file an official re-
quest to’ the NRC later this
month invelving evacuation
regulations.

Approval of the evecuation
plans is required before the es-
timated $5 billion plant can re-
ceive an operating license. But
Massachusetts Gov. Michael
Dukakis. citing safety con-
cerns, has refused to submit
plans for the six communities
in his state within 10 miles of
Seabrook.

Reducing the evacuation
zone from 10 miles to I mile or 2
miles would reduce the role
Massachusetts plays in the
evacuation process and remove

a major stumbling block in.

Seabrook management’'s re-
quest for an operating license.
The project is already seven
years behind schedule.

“If the NRC finds that it is in
the best interest of everyone in-
volved, and assures the safety
of the public that a smaller
zone is appropriate, 1 defer to
the NRC,” Sununu said in an in-
terview with United Press In-
ternational.

*“The NRC has both the au-

thority and the responsibility to ;

make that decision. And
they're going ‘to make that o
the basis of what is technicall
and practically the most appr

Sununu said.

Providing Seabrook manage-
ment requests a change.
Sununu said he expected the
NRC probably would *‘put it in
the context of a pgraded re-
sponse,”” which would involve
different degrees of emergency
plans in different distances
from the plant.

“If an evacuation is not nec-
essary for public safety, then it
is not in the public interest to
require an evacuation.,”
Sununu added. “'Because every
time you evacuate. just the
transportation and the automo-
bile travel and so on under an
evacuation condition puts the
public at risk.

*If they would be safer by not
being evacuated, I think it is lu-
dicrous for anybody to ask for a
public policy to ask for unnec-
essary evacuation,” he said.

Sununu acknowledged that
his support of smaller zone
would be a change in his pre-
vious stand, but said his sup-
port of a ‘‘graded’ response
plan has been consistent.

He also said there should be
no political pressure put on the

RC.
“To suggest that the NRC

ought to be pressured political-
ly one way or the other to
change its conclusion. s inap-
propriate,’”” Sununu said.
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Sununu: Nuke pup

NEW Hampshire Governor
John Sunuru, who was appoint-

ed as Bush's Chief of Staff. is a .

too} of the nuclear industry, Exe-
cutives for Westinghouse, the
‘company which buiit Seabrook
Station, contributed heavily to
Sununu’s campaign expenses.
Stone and Webster, designers of
nucleat plants, General Electric

Company, and Babcock and Wil- :

cox, builders of Three Mile Is-
Jand, all gave Sununu money.

Nuclear utilities, including Duke -

Power and Light of North Caro-
lina, Souvthern California

Edison, and Northeast Utilities .

have alao donated to Sununw
Everyoné from the governor of
Massachusetis to Seabrook fish-
_ ermen knows evacuation is im-
possible but Sununu’s concern is
not for public safety; rather, it is
“for nuclear profit: v

*. Sununu's policy is illustrated
by the recent execttive order
signed by President Reagan,
which circumvents the law giv-
ing states the right to -decide
whether populaticns around nu-
clear plants can be evacuated
during a nuclear accident.

Just as Supunu has been will-
ing to ignore his responsibilities
to the public as governor of New
Hampshire, so he will remain
the nuclear industry's-errand
boy while in the White House.

in choesing a Chief of Staff,
there should be two basic

pet.

3

JOHN SUNUNU

requirements: peripheral vision
and foresight. Sununu has not
shown he has either.on the nu-
clear. issue. Sununu .refers .to
himself 2s 2 “pussy cat.” Hé had
better tread more carefully than
hehas as New Hampshire gover-
nor because either the people of
this country or Sununu’s own
twisted priorities will force Bush
to put the cat out.
Stephen Cormley,
Executive Director
We The People, Inc.
Rowley
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GIVEN To WE THE PevPre
ForR RELEASE

Toronto, Canada
July 18, 1986

In May, 1983, ay father-in<lav, Admirasl Hyman C. Rickover, told

me ihat atl thé time of the Three Mlle lsland nuclesr reector accident,

s ral) roport was cownigsioned by President Jinny Carter. - He (my father-
" in=lsv) sade tmt the Teport, 4f pudblished 4n §3s entirety, woul¢ have

o } ésatroyed the ‘edvilian nuelesr power industry. because the accident at

- Three Mile Island wes infinitely more dangerous than vas ever made public.
4 me that he had ussd his enormous por-onnl influence. with President
to ;@r:nnﬂn hin to pubilsh the rcport.only in & highly “diluted~
'rnmun- himaslf had oﬂginnll' wxsma the full report to be

JANE RICXOVER sppeared before me and sworz 88 ie the treth

of the abeve statement. .

Dated at Toronto this Y8th day of July A

Willfem F. Lamsen Q.C,
Notary Pudlic for the
Y Province of Ontarte




From: Stephen Comley [mailto:s.comley.sr@outlook.com]

Sent: Monday, June 25, 2018 1:59 PM

To: Young, Sydney <Sydney.Young@mail.house.gov>; Vernon.simms@mail.house.gov;
Lena.Chang@mail.house.gov

Cc: Barkley, Richard <Richard.Barkley @nrc.gov>

Subject: [External_Sender] Fw: Selectmen call for NRC hearing on nuke plant evacuation

From: Stephen Comley <s.comley.sr@outlook.com>

Sent: Monday, June 25, 2018 1:41 PM

To: richard.barkley@nrc.gov

Subject: Fw: Selectmen call for NRC hearing on nuke plant evacuation

PLEASE CONFIRM YOU HAVE RECIEVED AND HAVE OPENED THE 2 ATTACHMENTS ABOVE.

Richard S. Barkley PE June 25,
2018

Nuclear and Environmental Engineer

USNRC Region 1 - Branch 3

Work (610) 337-5326

Cell (610)-608-1517

Mr. Barkley,

You asked me to wait until June 29, 2018, for you to respond to We The People's and my
responses | sent you concerning Mr. Bower's letter to WTP of May 10, 2018. As you know, in a
reply back to you in a previous e-mail, | said | would as you are very busy doing an extensive
inspection at the Susquehanna Nuclear Plant till 6/28.

I was willing, until | read what NRC spokesman, Neil Sheehan, in his comments published in the
Hampton Union Article (see below) of June 22, 2018, entitled " Selectmen call for NRC hearing
on nuke plant evacuation". We The People (WTP) believes and knows, Mr. Sheehan, is not
making accurate statements to the public about all of the information FEMA and NRC know
about what you provided them from information WTP informed you regarding troubling
information connected to Seabrook Station Evacuation Plan. In all due respect to Mr. Sheehan,
he is misleading the public about the Seabrook Station's Evacuation Plan. The only real way for
everyone to know whether the Seabrook Nuclear Plant's Evacuation Plan can be implemented
in a safe and timely way in the event of a nuclear disaster is if and when the NRC and FEMA,
together, endorse WTP's call for this First Responders' Hearing. As FEMA, NRC and their
Spokesman, Mr. Sheehan, know, 7-MA Cities/Towns, and, now the NH Town of Hampton Falls,
are calling for this Hearing. You can count on WTP bringing to the rest of the NH Cities/Towns
within the 10 mile radius of the plant the real truths of the unsafe conditions at Seabrook
Nuclear Plant, and their Evacuation Plan, which cannot be effectively implemented, especially
during the summer months.



Why doesn't Mr. Sheehan admit the NRC, FEMA, MEMA, MA Governor Baker, MA Attorney
General, Maura Healey, MA Secretary of Public Safety, Daniel Bennett, NH Governor Sununu,
NH Attorney General, Gordon MacDonald, have not acted on, and, in-fact, are impeding an
investigation from evidence We The People has provided them pertaining to Seabrook's
Evacuation Plan? Both FEMA and NRC have known this information for some time now which
also includes information concerning the present GAG ORDERS on the MA State Police and the
NH National Guard. My own contacts within the NRC and FEMA have stated to me, Officials at
MEMA and at the MA Secretary of Public Safety should have and had a responsibility to report
this information to FEMA and to the NRC. The NRC and FEMA, for failing to call for this and
other investigations, are now, also, participants in impeding these probes which is an
Obstruction of Justice in the eyes of many including WTP.

These attempts to silence First Responders from making comments about their own opinions
on the effectiveness of the Seabrook Nuclear Plant's Evacuation Plan need to be, finally, fully
investigated, along with holding those accountable who were, and who are still implementing
these GAG ORDERS. In addition, the NRC and FEMA have a responsibility to call for a probe of
why all the agencies and high officials, mentioned above, have not called for an investigation of
what was said, and the documentation provided by WTP, at the Meeting to which | was asked
to attend by Francis Hughes, former MA State Police Deputy Commander, September 2, 2016,
at the MA State Police Barracks in Newbury, MA. As you, and other officials at the NRC, FEMA,
MEMA, MDPS and Representative Elijah Cummings, Ranking Member of the Committee on
Oversight and Government Reform know, | am willing, and can, recall everything that
occurred at this meeting 9-2-2016 , only if | am placed under oath so everything can and will
be made a public record.

Mr. Barkley, in connection with President Trump's Administration's obvious mission, at all costs,
including safety of those who live on the MA and NH Seacoast and beyond, to extend Seabrook
Station's Operating License from 2030 to 2050, you must be now echoing some of the same
words which | read in Bill Dedman's article of March 10, 2014, entitled "U.S. Nuclear Agency Hid
Concerns, Hailed Safety Record as Fukushima Melted.." Unlike Bill Dedman, who refuses to
violate the words in the Journalist's Creed "The suppression of the news , for any consideration
other than the welfare of society; is a betrayal of the public trust and is indefensible". - Mr.
Dedman demonstrated, in his article, he was not willing to be intimidated by the powerful
Nuclear Industry and the Washington Establishment like most of the National Media, and
especially some of the so-called journalists, who, in NH, remain on Lockdown due to John
Sununu's influence. They will not write about WTP's evidence of NRC Cover-ups of unsafe
conditions at most, if not all, U.S. Nuclear Plants including Seabrook Station. Bill Dedman, who
refused to violate the Journalist Creed by suppressing cover-ups by the NRC, instead

quoted the following about you, "NRC Engineer Richard Barkley pointed out that the NRC Staff
that week to recommend extending for 20 years the license for reactors a nuclear power plant
in New England called Vermont Yankee. He warned colleagues, 'That was a very scary picture
to myself, much less the public, especially since the machine is a GE designed BWR (boiled-
water reactor) not radically different in size, age and design than some high visibility plants in



my region. | can see the cards and letters coming to my in-box by Monday.' Ultimately, the NRC
delayed the Vermont Yankee re-licensing only briefly, approving it on March 21, 2014.)" Then
Bill Dedman went on to say, " Three decades ate the partial meltdown at the Three Mile Island
nuclear pant in Pennsylvania, nuclear power companies saw hope for a renaissance, with the
first new reactors in years being planned. but public opinion was fragile: If the Fukushima
reactor, built by American companies, could be overwhelmed by natural disaster, could the
public trust that American power plants were safe?".

We The People, and |, cannot and will not wait any longer for President Trump's Appointee of
Nuclear Regulatory Commission Chairwoman, Kristine L. Svinicki , to honor WTP's and my
request for her to meet with me and address the many comments and questions | posed
through you in hoping for her to act on, and resolve. |1 would like you to notify Kristine L.
Svinicki that We The People is officially requesting her to resign and step down as Chairwoman
of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission for Jeopardizing the safety of citizens and their families
who live in MA, NH and beyond. WTP's informants and | were hoping, during Chair Svinicki's
watch, that she would help us prevent a nuclear disaster rather than wait and react to one,
which is what the NRC, FEMA and other officials in MA, NH, and the Washington establishment,
including the press are currently doing. From what WTP and | know and have been given from
Past and Present employees within the Nuclear Industries, and at the NRC, we can have a
nuclear disaster in the U.S. any day because of the way these American's nuclear plants have
been built, and are presently being operated, with Counterfeit Substandard Parts.

Lastly, Mr. Richard Barkley, I want to commend you for the dedication and commitment you
have made during your many years working at the NRC in trying to bring about the safe
Operation of U.S. Nuclear Plants. You are indeed a credit to your profession for your dedication
in endeavoring to protect the Safety of the American People. WTP's informants and | are very
sorry to hear you are retiring soon from your duties at the NRC. WTP's Nuclear and NRC
Whistleblowers, and |, will surely miss you and the many years we have had in our relationship
working together to prevent another TMI, Chernobyl or Fukushima nuclear disaster from
occurring in the United States.

Please reply to all of my comments and questions above and others in my replies I sent to you,
June 12, 2018, in responding to Mr. Bower letter to me of May 10, 2018.

Respectively Submitted,

Stephen B. Comley Sr.,

Founder of We The people a national Whistleblower Protection Non-Profit Organization and
Official Republican Candidate for President of the United States of America in 2010.

Sent: Friday, June 22, 2018 9:39 PM



To: Stephen Comley
Subject: Selectmen call for NRC hearing on nuke plant evacuation

Selectmen call for NRC hearing on nuke plant evacuation
HAMPTON FALLS — Selectmen are calling for a public meeting with the Nuclear
Regulatory Commission on evacuation plans for towns within 10 miles

http://www.seacoastonline.com/news/20180621/selectmen-call-for-nrc-hearing-on-nuke-
plant-evacuation
Sent from Mail for Windows 10




TOWN OF HAMPTON FALLS

TOWN OFFICES, 1 DRINKWATER ROAD 603-926-4618

NEW HAMPSHIRE 03844

June 1, 2018

Kristine L. Svinicki, Chairwoman
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001

Dear Ms. Svinicki,

The Town of Hampton Falls lies within the ten mile radius of the nuclear reallctor located
in Seabrook, New Hampshire. Hampton Falls thus is subject to the provisions of an Emergency
Response Plan which may or may not be fully understood by the residents who now live here.

A concerned local group known as “We The People” has suggested that the Nuclear
Regulatory Commission has been aware of serious weaknesses in the evacuation of residents in
the Seacoast, including the Town of Hampton Falls, and has not addressed these concerns
publically, The Selectmen of Hampton Falls believe in educating the public with regards to
safety and evacuation. ‘

The Selectmen of Hampton Falls have not accepted or rejected the allegations of any

group but do request the Nuclear Regulatory Commission convene a public hearing with the
intent of educating and clarifying any issues surrounding the Plan now in effect.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

5

James E. Zjolkowski, Chairman
Hampton Falls Board of Selectmen

TALAR DOCUMENTS\EMER MGTWRC Letter 2018.docx



From: Stephen Comley [mailto:s.comley.sr@outlook.com] -

Sent: Wednesday, June 13, 2018 10:29 AM

To: Barkley, Richard <Richard.Barkley@nrc.gov>

Cc: Vernon.simms@mail.house.gov; Lena.Chang@mail.house.gov; Young, Sydney
<Sydney.Young@mail.house.gov>

Subject: [External_Sender] SUBJECT: WE THE PEOPLE'S RESPNSIVES TO MR. FRED L. BOWER'S LETTER OF
MAY 10, 2018 TO STEPHEN B. COMLEY SR.

PLEASE CONFIRM YOU ARE ABLE TO OPEN THE 10 ATTACHMENTS COMPLETELY.

Richard S. Barkley PE June 12,
2018

Nuclear and Environmental Engineer

USNRC Region 1 - Branch 3

Work (610) 337-5328

Cell (610)-608-1517

Mr. Barkley,

The following comments are my responses and questions to Mr. Fred Bower's letter of May10,
2018 with enclosures to We The People.

Mr. Bower Stated in the Second Paragraph of his letter to me of My 10, 2018 the

following: "in response to your request for copies of the notes taken at a September 2, 2016,
meeting with Deputy Massachusetts State Police Commander Francis Hughes between you, the
Commander, and John Giarrusso of the Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency
(MEMA), we suggest that you direct you request to one of these parties or make a public
records request to the State of Massachusetts via www.Mass.gov. The NRC was not present at
that meeting and thus does not have notes of what was discussed."

Comley response: The NRC is already aware from my messages to you and my letter of March
16, 2018 (attached) and Trooper Cristina J. Lucin's letter of February 14, 2018 (attached) which
confirm | know notes were taken at the meeting 9-2-16 which now are being reported as
missing or were destroyed. Due to these circumstances, what is the point of WTP making a
Public Records Request to the State of Massachusetts via www.Mass.gov ? Please reply. WTP
does see plenty of justification for the NRC and FEMA to fully investigate what are the
recollections by Nuclear Section Chief of MEMA, John Giarrusso and Former Deputy Francis
Hughes who also were in attendance at this meeting 9-2-14. Surely both of these officials
would be able to recall some of what | said and provided at this meeting, especially since |
included the identities of WTP's informants connected to the present GAG ORDERS on the MA
State Police and the NH National Guard. | am certainly willing to provide my complete
recollection of what | provided and what others and | said at the Meeting of 9-2-16 as long as




| am placed under oath so everything becomes a public record. Given these notes and
information are having to do with Seabrook Station's Evacuation Plan, shouldn't someone in
authority within the NRC or at FEMA be interested in deposing me so | can give my recollection
of what | know took place at the meeting of 9-2-16 at the MA State Police Barracks in Newbury
Massachusetts? Please reply

Mr. Bower stated in the third Paragraph the following: "Regarding your assertions involving
other government entities in Massachusetts (i.e., the Governor, the Attorney General and the
Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency (MEMA) and Massachusetts Public Safety
departments) to whom you brought your emergency planning concerns to since September 2,
2016, it is not within our purview to investigate the alleged actions (or alleged lack of action) by
state government entities."

Comley response: Isn't it part of the purview, goals and responsibilities of the NRC and FEMA
to protect and act on Whistleblowers' nuclear safety concerns? Please reply. | hope the
present Trump Administration at the NRC does not have the previous policy that was occurring
during former NRC Executive Director, Victor Stello's watch at the Agency. Please Reply. NRC
informants told me Mr. Stello was in favor of releasing Nuclear informants names to their
employers when unsafe conditions at their plants were reported to the NRC. As you know, Mr.
Barkley, this attempt by Stello to keep informants intimidated and silent from bringing their
concerns public is documented in one of the NRC IG 6 investigations WTP brought to light
during David Williams Term as the first NRC IG. Mr. Bower's letter of May 10, 2018, with 2
enclosures, (all attached) mentioned this very NRC IG Investigative report which involved
whistleblowers who worked at TVA Watts Bar Nuclear Plant. This was included with and in the
second of 2 enclosures entiled: "Email to Richard Barkley Dated March 1, 2018- more evidence
to substantiate WTP's work with 1 of 6 investigative reports entitled: " WTP - Comley - Whistle-
Blowers on Safety Risks Betrayed By NRC (ML15236A273441/484)."

Mr. Bower stated in the 4th Paragraph of his letter of May 10, 2018 the following: "While
your past concerns are known to the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) Region 1
due to their past communications with you and by our providing carbon copies of some of the
NRC's response letters to them and MEMA, Mr. Barkley provided you, by an email dated March
28, 2018, with FEMA's formal notification of a public meeting scheduled for April 6, 2018,
following the Biennial Seabrook Emergency Exercise held on April 4, 2018. As we have
informed you in previous correspondence and communications, FEMA has jurisdiction of
offsite emergency preparedness involving commercial nuclear power plants and they are
ultimately the authority that must validate your assertions with the adequacy of emergency
preparedness at Seabrook Station. Therefore we thought that it would be best for you to
share your concerns directly with FEMA Region 1 representatives before or following this
meeting. Itis our understanding you chose not to attend this meeting. On May 2, 2018, at the
Public Annual Assessment Meeting for Seabrook Station, two NRC staff members from the
NRC's Office of Nuclear Security and Incident Response (NSIR) that specialize in emergency
preparedness were present for you to discuss your concerns."




Comley's responses: Since We The People's concerns are known due to the fact the NRC has
provided Mr. Ford at FEMA with carbon copies of some of the NRC's response letters to WTP
and MEMA, which Mr. Barkley provided to WTP, why hasn't anyone at FEMA, or at MEMA, to
date, contacted WTP directly? Please respond. The reason | did not attend FEMA's public
meeting scheduled for April 6, 2018, was due to 2 recent surgeries. At the meeting, May 2,
2018, concerning the Public Annual Assessment Meeting for Seabrook Station, (which to WTP's
disappointment was not audio or video recorded as WTP requested and has been done in the
past) | did have the pleasure of speaking with all of the members of NRC attendees who were at
this assessment meeting May 2, 2018 attached. This included the 2 NRC staff members from
the NRC's Office of Nuclear Security. During my testimony at this meeting (2 attached related
news articles) on Seabrook Station, | spoke about WTP concerns about the plant, including the
presence of the GAG ODERS on the MA State Police and NH National Guard. | made sure WTP's
safety concerns, including the information about these GAG ORDERS was given to every
member of the NRC Attendees (attached) at this meeting, May 2, 2018. Every NRC member |
spoke with after this meeting, including B. Welling, Deputy Director Division of Reactor Safety
(DRS), assured me they would respond back to WTP Nuclear safety concerns including these
attempts to silence First Responders. WTP believes Whistleblowers should be protected for
revealing truths, not ignored, intimidated or punished. To date, no one from this NRC
delegation who attended and who | talked with during this Public Annual Assessment Meeting,
May 2, 2018, has responded as promised to WTP Nuclear Safety Concerns. In addition, | still
have not received any responses to WTP safety concerns sent by Mr. Barkley to NRC
Chairwoman, Kristine L. Svinicki, including my request to meet with her. It should also be
noted, President Donald T. Trump has first knowledge of evidence of these GAG ORDERS and
Bogus Nuclear Parts which is captured on videos if you clink on View Work on my web site:
www.stephencomleysr.com

Mr. Bower Stated in his 5th Paragraph the following: "On the issue of the NRC supporting past
assertion by yourself and We The People, the office of Inspector general (OIG) maintains copies
of their reports dating back to 1995 on the NRC's public website. Any of the six reports you
wish to obtain prior to 1995 will need to be obtained from the OIG. The contact information for
the OIG can be located on WWW.nrc.gov."

Comley's response: Thank you for this contact information for the NRC IG's Office. | will
request these NRC IG Investigation Reports which We The People's Brave Whistleblowers
brought to light, unless the NRC is willing to provide them to WTP. Please confirm.

Mr. Bower stated in his 6th Paragraph the Following: "As previously stated to you back in
February 2014 (ML14043A360), the NRC continues to have a vendor inspection program, which
is being conducted by NRC's Office of New Reactors. Prior efforts in this area were the
responsibility of the Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation. However given significant changes
in personnel, including retirements, in the NRC organization since you first raised your
concerns with counterfeit and substandard parts, it would be unproductive for us to search
for who preciously managed that effort almost 30 years ago. Current NRC's ongoing actions in
this area were discussed in a generic communication to a wide audience in NRC regulatory Issue




summary (RIS) 2015-08 "Oversight of Counterfeit Fraudulent, And Suspect Items In The Nuclear
Industry." dated June 24, 2015 (ML15008A191).

Comley's response: Mr. Barkley, | am sure you remember in my letter of July 4, 2014, with
enclosures, to Glenn T. Dentel, Chief of Division of Reactor Projects, Branch 3, where | stated on
Page 6 the following: " | was informed by informants from the NRC staff investigation of
unsafe conditions at nuclear plants were to be kept a PUBLIC SECRET always controlled by
Victor Stello inside the NRC and away from the public eye as much as possible." The
Counterfeit Substandard Parts Scandal was a prime example of this and happened with the
investigation of the Three Mile Island (TMI) Accident in 1979, which Victor Stello had a hand

in. | found Evidence of this TMI cover--up when | read the Investigative Interview conducted by
Alan Rosenthal March 22, 1989, on behalf of Former NRC Ol Deputy Director, Roger Fortuna,
who Stated on Pages 170 -174 (Enclosure H) where Mr. Fortuna makes several references to
the investigation he, with his team, was to conduct of allegations of masking the radiation
count during the TMI disaster. Mr. Fortuna, at that time, worked for the DOJ and was in charge
of conducting this investigation, which Report DOJ has yet to release to the public.

On pages 5, 6 and 7 of my letter of July 4, 2014, with enclosures, to Mr. Dentel concerned,
"Counterfeit Substandard Parts built in most if not all U.S. Nuclear Plants during the
Administration of former President Reagan."

On page 5 of my letter to Mr. Dentel | restated what he said in reply to my letter which was the
following: " You also asked for the name of the staff member who was in charge of the NRC
Inspection Program for parts Vendors. During that time period Victor Stello was Executive
Director of the NRC."

In addition on Page 5 Mr. Dentel stated the following: "you also requested a list of counterfeit,
and or substandard parts replaced or not replaced at Seabrook." Mr. Dentel response said:
"Regarding your request for a list of counterfeit and/or substandard parts, replaced or not
replaced at Seabrook Station, the NRC does not retain such a list."

Page 6: "l request, once again, the name or names of who was made in charge of keeping track
of when and what companies were suppling counterfeit substandard Parts to U.S. Nuclear
plants during Victor Stello tenor when he was Executive Director of the NRC?"

In all due respect to Mr. Bower's Statement, " It would be unproductive for us to search for
who previously managed that effort almost 30 years ago" (During Victor Stello's watch at the
NRC concerning when and what companies were supply the Counterfeit Substandard Parts to
U.S. Nuclear Plants.)

Comley's respond: | happen to believe it would be very productive, and would not take that
long, to discover who was in charge of this Vendor Inspection Program. We The People's
informants, and |, are very hopeful, in the very near future some Responsible Elected Leader
in Washington, such as who | have been In-touch with recently, Rep. Elijah Cummings,




Ranking Member of the House Oversight Committee and Investigations will call for a
complete investigation of the Cover-up of the Counterfeit Substandard Nuclear Parts National
Scandal, together with We The People's other Cover-ups by the NRC of other unsafe
conditions at U.S. Nuclear Plants.

Due to We The People's current and long term involvement concerning Bogus Nuclear Parts in
U.S Nuclear Plants, we would appreciate if the NRC would continue to keep our organization
informed by Distribution w/encl: (via e-mail) of current ongoing actions in the area of Vendor
Inspection Program, which is being conducted by NRC's Office of New Reactors. Please
confirm. WTP would also like to receive any copies of information, that is available, of what
was discussed or sent out in a generic communication to a wide audience in the NRC regulatory
issue summary (RIS) 2015-08 "Oversight of Counterfeit Fraudulent, And Suspect Items in The
Nuclear Industry." dated June 24, 2015 (ML15008A191). Please Confirm.

Mr. Bower stated in the last paragraph of his letter to We The People of May 10, 2018:
"Finally, as requested, | am sharing your concerns and this reply with the Office of the NRC
Chairwoman for what ever action they deem appropriate. | am also sharing this reply with the
NRC Office of Inspector General for any action they deem appropriate as well."

Comley Responses: As | stated earlier in my responses, | have not heard anything from, NRC
Chairwoman, Kristine L. Svinicki, regarding WTP concerns or the many requests you have
submitted to her. One is whether Kristine L. Svinicki believes leaving special needs citizens
behind in the event of a nuclear disaster is humane and acceptable by her. As you know Mr.
Barkley this is the very issue which first started my over 32 year investigations of the NRC and
the Nuclear Industry.

In addition, pertaining to the current NRC IG, Hubert Bell, | have never been contacted by him
or anyone from his office. | am very troubled by Mr. Bell's non-action to We The People's
charges of unsafe conditions at most, if not all, Nuclear Plants including Seabrook Station. As
Mr. Bower's letter so states, Mr. Bell's office has been notified of WTP concerns including the
fact | provided a transcript of one of my Tape-recordings to MA Attorney General, Maura
Healey's 4 member Legal Team during my meeting with them, October 18, 2017. This 4
Member Legal Team, which included MA IG's Chief of Staff, Mike Firestone, was supposedly set
up to investigate WTP concerns at Seabrook Station and cover-ups by the NRC of unsafe
conditions at U.S. Plants Nation-wide.

| believe Mr. Bell's decision in not contacting me about WTP Nuclear Safety Concerns is nhot
only irresponsible but is an Obstruction of Justice. One example of this charge is outlined in
my letter of July 4, 2014, with enclosures, to Mr. Dental. This includes proof of cover-ups by
some of the highest officials during the Reagan/Bush Administration and their_involvement
in attempting to Cover-up the presence of Counterfeit Substandard Nuclear Parts still built in
U.S. Plants. A current example of impeding or ignoring what Mr. Bell has also been made
aware by NRC in correspondence, is having my meeting October 18, 2017, with Maura
Healey's 4 member Legal Team. | provided this team with my letter of July 4, 2014 with




enclosures to Mr. Dentel and a copy of a transcript of one of my tape-recordings. (Mr.

Bell certainly must suspect this Transcript is just one of the tape-recordings | now admit to
having which through NRC IG and DOJ efforts had me under 2 Federal Subpoenas to seize
during the 6 years | was in MA Federal Court.)

In closing, Mr. Barkley, thank you once again for your attention, understanding and action you
continue to take concerning these important Nuclear Safety Matters. If you or anyone at the
NRC needs further clarification or comment from me, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely and respectfully summitted,

Stephen B. Comley Sr.,
Founder of We The People a National Whistleblower Protection Non-Profit Organization and
Official 2020 Republican Candidate for President of the United States.

From: Barkley, Richard <Richard.Barkley@nrc.gov>

Sent: Thursday, May 10, 2018 9:51 AM

To: Stephen Comley

Subject: RE: Re: Re:: Changes needed at NRC Public Hearings. .

Will do — The letter is on our admins desk, and just needs the final signature.

From: Stephen Comley [mailto:s.comley.sr@outlook.com]

Sent: Thursday, May 10, 2018 9:33 AM

To: Barkley, Richard <Richard.Barkley@nrc.gov>

Subject: [External_Sender] Re: Re:: Changes needed at NRC Public Hearings. .

Mr. Barkley, today is the 10th, please send We The People, by e-mail with attachments, what
letters have been generated since my questions and comments you were preparing and
sending to NRC Chairwoman Kristine Svinicki? Also, 1 requested in the messages to you below
the contact information for Mr. B. Welling.

Please reply,

Stephen B Comley Sr. ‘
Founder of We The people a National Whistleblower Protection Non-Profit Organization



From: Stephen Comley <s.comley.sr@outlook.com>

Sent: Tuesday, May 8, 2018 9:21 AM

To: Barkley, Richard

Subject: Re: Re:: Changes needed at NRC Public Hearings. .

| know but not in with this letter which should accompany this letter when its filed with
ADAMS. As you know in the packet | sent you and gave to the rest of the NRC Panel May 2,

2018 hearing states Special Counsel, Robert Mueller knows of me when he was a U.S. Attorney
in MA. You and the Washington Post are aware of videos of Trump and | when | cornered him

in NH about the GAG ORDERS and NRC which to this day Tweet has never acted on.

You should also be aware Trump's Washington Campaign Manager, Corey Lewandowski (who

Trump later fired) acted on my information and set up an appointment with Trump's campaign
Manager in Manchester NH who recommended Trump meet with me about DOJ and FBI letters

involving the investigations of cover-ups by the NRC. That is how | got front row tickets for
Trump's fund raisers in Hampton and Rochester events seen on my

Stephen Comley Sr.

www.stephencomleysr.com

This conjunction of an immense military establishment and a large arms industry is new in
the American experience. The total influence -- economic, political, even spiritual -- is felt
in every city, every State house, every office of the Federal government.

Again, please sent me any letters which are generated from the packet involving the Gilpin
Packet and this letter as soon as you can. Great Country this Americallll
P.S. Please provide me with B. Welling's contact information. Thank you.

From: Barkley, Richard <Richard.Barkley@nrc.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, May 8, 2018 8:41 AM

To: Stephen Comley

Subject: RE: Re:: Changes needed at NRC Public Hearings. .

I got these Steve. You have sent me all these in the past.

From: Stephen Comley [mailto:s.comley.sr@outlook.com]
Sent: Tuesday, May 08, 2018 7:33 AM




To: Barkley, Richard <Richard.Barkley@nrc.gov>
Subject: [External_Sender] Re:: Changes needed at NRC Public Hearings. .

PLEASE CONFIRM YOU WERE ABLE TO OPEN THE 5 ATTACHMENTS ABOVE.

Richard S. Barkley

PE May 8, 2018
Nuclear and Environmental Engineer

USNRC Region 1 -- Branch 3

Work (610) 337-5328

Cell - (610) - 608-1517

Mr. Barkley,

You, Mr. Bower and Mr. Sheehan are well aware | was very disappointed the NRC meeting, held
on May 2, 2018, was neither Audio or Video Tape Recorded in order that my and other public
testimony would be made for the public record in Nuclear Regulatory Commission

(NRC) ADAM's Document Room.

As you and other members of the NRC panel who presided over the NRC Hearing May 2, 2018
in Hampton NH, know | testified about many of We The People's (WTP) nuclear safety concerns
some involving Rudolph Giuliani's and his staff's participation (see attachment) in the
Counterfeit Substandard Nuclear Parts Scandal. | also testified and admitted | have the many
Tape-Recordings the NRC and Department of Justice (DOJ) supposedly wanted to seize during
the over 6 years | was under 2 Federal Subpoenas in MA Federal Court with the charge of,
"Conspiring to Topple the NRC with Roger Fortuna, (former) Deputy Director of the NRC's
Office of Investigations, and, if | did not turn over these Tape-Recordings of High Officials, |
could be jeopardizing the safety of the American People and the Security of Nuclear Plants
across the Country."

I am attaching for the public record more quotes from other of WTP's Tape-Recordings, letters
from former White House Chief, Leon Panetta to DOJ and the letter from Former NRC IG
Deputy Director, Leo Norton to the Federal Bureau of (FBI) Investigations. As you and many
others at the NRC know, these letters asked for a investigations of the NRC and President
Reagan which were never conducted. You never know Special Counsel, Robert Mueller just
maybe now or in the future will be interested in conducting an investigations of all the cover-
ups involved in the Counterfeit Substandard Nuclear Parts Scandal, especially since, it involved
Rudolph Giuliani. Individuals can cover-up the truth for so long but it always eventually comes
out.

I also testified at the NRC Meeting May 2, 2018, WTP provided MA AG Maura Healy's 4
Member Legal Team, which includes her Chief of Staff, Mike Firestone, with a copy of a
transcript of one of WTP's Tape-recordings. WTP also, since officially meeting with the 4
member Legal Team October 18, 2017, instructed them not to release this transcript unless



they had WTP's permission first.

| was informed recently by Mr. Bower and Mr. Sheehan during my phone calls to them, and by
you at the meeting May 2, 2018, "It is not a NRC Policy to audio or visually Tape-record public
meetings." If public testimony is not recorded, how can anyone, who is not able to attend NRC
Public Hearings, be made aware of any public testimony about nuclear concerns? Well, its
about time all NRC Hearings, especially Public ones, are tape recorded visually and with
audio!l!

| am sure, Mr. Barkley, you recall the last time We The People testified at a NRC hearing was
December 18, 2013. This occurred just a week before Christmas, when most citizens were very
busy getting ready for the holidays. This certainly prevented many who wanted to testify from
doing so. Some activists mentioned to me, the NRC arranged to have this hearing on this date
intentionally so very few would show up. But having a public hearing would give the NRC an
opportunity to put on a show that they were interested in what the public safety concerns
were. When | heard of this date, as you know, | called you and demanded you arrange to have
this NRC meeting on 12/18/13 Audio and Visually Tape-Recorded. You did just that, which |
fully appreciated.

When | found out the upcoming NRC hearing was to be held May 2, 2018, | called Mr. Sheehan
at least a week before to make sure the meeting would be recorded. Unfortunately Mr.
Sheehan did not return my phone messages. Because of this, | called him once again and made
the request to have this meeting audio and visually tape-recorded. Mr. Sheehan replied and
said he did not return my calls previously due to the fact he was informed Mr. Barkley was
handling all of my concerns and requests, as he was instructed to do by NRC Chairwoman,
Kristine Svinicki. Mr. Sheehan then informed me he would call you and make you aware WTP
wanted this May 2, 2018, meeting recorded.

When I arrived May 2, 2018, in Hampton, NH, at the Best Western Plus Conference Center, |
found out Upper Valley Audio Visual from Maine was retained by you to prepare audio for the
NRC Hearing 5-2-18. | believe Upper Valley was also the same company you had retained for
the last NRC Hearing at which | gave testimony on December 18, 2013.

I understand the cost for Upper Valley Audio Visual in making arrangements for the May 2,
2018, hearing for taking public comments regarding the Safety of Seabrook Station was at a
cost of $1800.00, and $1500.00 was the cost for the Best Western Plus Conference Hall. These
expenses are at taxpayers' expense. Surely it would not have been much more expense to have
Upper Valley Audio Visual to have been retained to video and audio tape-record this hearing as
they did December 18, 2013.

Mr. Barkley, you recently informed me by e-mail that the previous questions, requests and
comments you have or are preparing for NRC Chairwoman, Kristine L. Svinicki, to answer and
make comments on will be done by May 10, 2018. Please add one more to WTP's requests and
comments to NRC Chair Svinicki, in keeping with The NRC's Policy Statement, "Enhancing Public



Participation in NRC Meetings, effective May 28, 2002", please have Chairwoman Svinicki
consider adding the following language, :All Public Participation in NRC Meetings, effective
immediately, will be Audio and Visually recorded".

Please respond to my comments above and please notify We The People when this letter to
you with attachments will be posted in the NRC's ADAMS Public Document Room.

-

Thank you once again, Mr. Barkley, for your attention and co-operation regarding these very
important nuclear safety matters.

Respectively submitted,

Stephen B. Comley Sr.,
Founder of We The People a National Whistleblower Protection Non-Profit Organizaiton





